
 

 

GARFIELD TOWNSHIP BOARD 
REGULAR MEETING 

________________________________________________ 
 

Monday, September 14, 2015, 6:00 p.m. 
Garfield Township Hall 

1138 West Erickson Road, Linwood MI 48634 
 

_____________________________________________________________________ 
 

MINUTES 
 
The meeting was called to order by James Dubay the Supervisor at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Roll call: Supervisor-James Dubay, Clerk-Kimberly Day, Treasurer-Brenda 
Satkowiak, Trustee-Paul Niemiec and Trustee-Gerald Rivard were all present. 
 
The Pledge was said in unison. Public attendance was twenty-six. 
 
Motion made by Gerald Rivard/Paul Niemiec to approve the meeting agenda.  
Motion carried.   

 
Minutes from the August 10, 2015 regular meeting were presented. Motion made 
by Paul Niemiec/Brenda Satkowiak to approve the minutes as printed. Motion 
carried. 
 
Treasurer’s report was presented. Motion made by Gerald Rivard/Paul Niemiec 
to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion carried. 
 
Bills presented.  See attached. Motion made by Gerald Rivard/Paul Niemiec to 
pay the bills. Motion carried. 
 
Northern Bay Ambulance:  Nothing to report. 
 
Planning Commission:  Paul Niemiec gave report:  Planning Commission held a 
public hearing on August 25, very interesting.  Next Regular Meeting will be 
held on December 1, 2015 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Fire Department:  Fire Chief Paul Smith gave report:  There were twenty runs 
last month seventeen medical, one structure fire, one car accident, and one 
wire down.  Errin Mehl started First Responder class.     
 
Public Comment: Ray Manyan 1055 Rogers Road, after rain there are major pot 
holes, road has not been graded since mid-April, chloride did help but make 
sure they do the job right when they apply next chloride application. 
 
Kathy Niemiec: Abraham Lincoln Quote “A house divided against itself cannot 
stand” An elected official not willing to help, a paid employee bulling.  
 
Len Gorgol 1832 West Anderson Road:  What authority does the Zoning 
Administration have over the Planning Commission? At last Planning Commission 
meeting Zoning Administrator was harassing in nature attacking Planning 
Commission while trying to do job.  Mistakes made how are we going to 



 

 

rectify. 
 
Ray Scherzer 2240 Bay Mid County Line: Mills Fire Department is unaware that 
they will be responding to homes near the Erickson Road Bridge. (Fire Chief 
explained all addresses are entered into the 911 systems, and we have a 
mutual aid agreement with Mills Township Fire Department.)  
 
Unfinished Business:  None 
 
Old Business:  Shed Violation at 444 North Nine Mile Road, has been taken 
care of, shed has been moved. 
 
Billy’s Contracting will be finishing the clean up on Newberg Road tomorrow. 
 
New Business:  Supervisor will call and have Fall Clean Up dumpster here for 
next week. 
 
Motion made by Paul Niemiec/Kimberly Day to apply second coat of chloride.  
Motion carried.  
 
Motion made by Paul Niemiec/Brenda Satkowiak to do Nine Mile Road (Linwood 
Road to Anderson Road) Gravel first mile of Rogers Road, and Townline 16 
(Flajole Road to Bay Mid Line Road).  Motion carried. 
Roll call: Gerald Rivard “yes”, Brenda Satkowiak “yes”, James Dubay “yes, 
Kimberly Day “yes”, Paul Niemiec “yes”.  No “nays”. 
 
Miscellaneous from the Board:  Supervisor would like to get letters together 
for the Erickson Road Bridge. 
 
Motion made by Gerald Rivard/Paul Niemiec to adjourn at 6:35 p.m.  Motion 
carried. 
 
 
 
_______________________________    
Kimberly Day, Clerk 
 
 
 
 


